ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY





Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on Friday 15th October 2004 


at the Robertson’s, 9 Moatfields, Fordham, Essex





Present: Lyn West (Chair), Colin West, Jack Isbester, Jeff  & Nancy Powell Davies (Secretary), Steve & Julia Robertson, Kevin Machin, Andrew Cordle, Sue Mullis, John & Jenny Collyer, James Lyne and Emma Johnson.





The meeting was declared quorate, there being more than 10% of the membership present.





1	Apologies for Absence


Apologies for absence were received from Martin & Hilary Sellens, Mark Lyne, Julie Laver, Stephen Cartwright and John & Geraldine Russell.    





2	Minutes of the 2003 AGM


The Minutes were agreed as a true record of that meeting. 





3	Matters Arising


The seat to be placed in Chalkney Wood in memory of Mike Powell Davies has been paid for and will hopefully be installed before the event on 7th November. [It was installed the following week.]





4	Chairman’s Report


Lyn West presented her annual report which will be published in full in the Newsletter. She announced that, having held the position for 5 of the past 7 years, she was now standing down.





Treasurer’s Report


Steve Robertson presented his report as Treasurer. Preliminary accounts for the year ended 31st August 2004 were circulated; the audit has not yet been completed. There had been a deficit for the year of £571 but the cash balance had increased by £395 to £3,704. Membership income is down by 15% and, with fewer events overall, an expensive event at Roman Valley and no event at Hatfield Forest, income from that source was more than halved.





Subscription rates for the coming year


The Treasurer’s proposal that the subscription rates should remain unchanged for another year was agreed unanimously. They are £7 for individuals, £11.50 for families, £2.50 for those over 65 and free for juniors or groups of juniors.





However, it was also agreed that entry fees should increase as shown below with effect from 1st January 2005.





Category�
Current charges�
Agreed new charges�
�
Senior Club or BOF Members�
£3�
£4�
�
Seniors Unaffiliated to SOS or BOF�
£4�
£5�
�
Juniors�
£1.50�
£2�
�



Amendment to Club Constitution to include BOF Child Protection Policy


The chairman explained that insertion of a paragraph into the Constitution stating our support for the BOF policy on protecting young and vulnerable people had been recommended by BOF and would probably be essential if we wished to apply for grants from sporting bodies, etc.





It was proposed by Jack Isbester, seconded by Julia Robertson and unanimously agreed that a new paragraph be inserted as paragraph 4 and all subsequent paragraphs be renumbered. The new paragraph to read:	“The Society is intent that children and vulnerable adults will find orienteering a safe environment in which to have fun, learn and develop. The Club will do this by adopting and promoting the British Orienteering Federation Policy on Protecting Young and Vulnerable People.”


Election of Officers


Chairman	Martin Sellens      Proposed Jack Isbester, seconded Colin West Vice Chairman	(vacant)





The following Officers were proposed by Colin West, seconded by Jack Isbester and elected unopposed:


Secretary			Nancy Powell Davies	


Fixtures Secretary		Jack Isbester


Treasurer			Steve Robertson	


Membership Secretary		Geraldine Russell


East Anglian Representative	Kevin Machin


Map Officer			Kevin Machin	


Publicity Officer		Steven Cartwright


Newsletter Editors		John & Jenny Collyer	


Social Secretary		Julia Robertson	


Equipment Officer		Julia Robertson


Schools Liaison Officer	Dave Birkett


ESSOL Organiser		Dave Birkett


Web Master			Andrew Cordle


Club Captain			(vacant)





Any Other Business


Electronic Newsletter


Jenny Collyer noted that only about 13 members had so far opted to receive the Newsletter electronically. It was agreed that the collection of as many e-mail addresses as possible was needed and that a ‘tick box’ should be added to the Membership form.





BOF Membership discussion


Lyn West referred to the current proposal that all club members should also automatically be BOF members. Discussions at BOF Council had shown a wide variation in current practice with some clubs already having 100% BOF members while others, including SUFFOC and NOR rely heavily on club-only members. She expected the proposal to be taken to next year’s BOF AGM.





Thanks to Lyn West


Jack Isbester proposed a vote of thanks to Lyn for her leadership of the club for 5 years as Chairman. This was heartily seconded by all present.





The meeting was followed by a buffet meal.
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